Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD

From: Tavarez, lke <lke.Tavarez@tetratech.com>

Sent: Thursday, January 25, 2018 3:35 PM

To: Weaver, Crystal, EMNRD; Tucker, Shelly (stucker@blm.gov)

Cc: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD; Zane_Kurtz@eogresources.com; Gonzales, Clair

Subject: Culebra BLV Federal #1H - 2RP - 4483 - Site Plan and Confirmation Sampling - Requesting
Approval to Backfill

Attachments: FIG 3.pdf; FIG 1.pdf; FIG 2.pdf; Calebra BLV _Analysis Table 1.pdf

Crystal and Shelly,

Here is the confirmation sampling data for the release that occurred at the EOG Culebra BLV #1H, located in Eddy
County, New Mexico. As part of the rapid response, EOG immediately excavated the impacted soils and hauled the
material for proper disposal. Once excavated to the appropriate depths, Tetra Tech collected confirmation samples. |
have also included the excavation plat and sample locations for your review. Referring to Table 1, all of the bottom and
sidewall samples were below the RRALs for TPH and BTEX. In addition, all of the samples were below the 600 mg/kg
chloride threshold, except for the Center Pasture Area S14 (North Sidewall). This area showed a chloride concentration
of 641 mg/kg. The area (514) will be re-sampled to confirm the chloride concentration, or the material will be removed,
if exceeding the threshold. If approved, EOG would like to start backfilling the excavation next week. Once the
backfilling is complete, Tetra Tech will prepare a closure report for the site. Please review and call me if you have any
guestions. Thanks

lke Tavarez, PG

Ike.Tavarez@tetratech.com
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